
 

 

Gillsville Town Council Meeting 
Frankum Building 
August 6th, 2024 
Called to Order-7:02 pm 
 
In attendance Mayor Wade Dale, Council Members: Todd Dale, Keith Segars, Jeff Perry, Kody 
Rylee.  Town Clerk Rachel Canada, and Citizens. 
 
Invocation and Pledge of Allegiance: Todd Dale gave the invocation and Mayor Dale led the 
Pledge of Allegiance. Mayor Dale welcomed the citizens in attendance.  
 
July 2024, Minutes- Kody Rylee made a motion to accept the June 2024 Minutes, Todd Dale 
seconded. All Council members present voted in favor. Motion passed. 
 
NEW BUSINESS: 
Citizen Larry Poole- Larry Poole spoke about concerns over the Towns inquiry for having all Town 
Property surveyed. Mayor Dale addressed his concerns stating that the Town has no intention to 
sell or modify property lines. 
 
Herold Furguson Property- There was a first reading concerning the rezoning of Herold 
Fergusons property from Agricultural to Residential. Keith Segars made a motion to accept, Todd 
Dale seconded the motion. All council members present voted in favor. 
 
Millage Rate Ordinance- Kody Rylee made a motion to accept the Millage Rate Ordinance, Keith 
segars seconded, and all council members present voted in favor.  
 
Gillsville Fall Festival- Mayor Dale announced that the Twon will hold their Annual Fall Festival in 
Downtown Gillsville on the First Weekend of October. There will be vendors, and booths set up 
in the field next to the post office, and our newly renovated Frankum Building will be open. 
 
OLD BUSINESS: 
Stonethrow Park- Mayor Dale mentioned that the Grant for Stonethrow park is underway, and 
the project should start in April 2025.  
 
Park Gate/Security- Mayor Dale mentioned that the Gate System was hit, and the keypad for the 
gate is missing. He wanted to discuss installing a camera, however, Council Member Ricky Sutton 
was not in attendance. 
 
 Frankum Pricing for Shorter Time- Mayor Dale mentioned a potential price break for 
photographers who do not need a full day. The proposal was discussed and decided against. 
 
Councilmen Kody Riley- spoke concerning possibly turning the tennis courts into pickleball 
courts. Some discussion was had, and inquiries will be made concerning resurfacing and making 
the area more accessible. 



 

 

 
 
Adjourn: Kody Rylee made a motion to adjourn at 7:42 pm. Jeff Perry seconded, and all Council 
members present voted in favor. Motion passed. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Rachel Canada, Town Clerk 
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Wade Dale, Mayor 
 
____________________ 
 
 
Council Members, 
 
 
_______________________           ______________________        ________________________ 
 
_______________________           ______________________        ________________________  


